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3rd Graders’ School Trip

From May 27 to 29, third-year students went on a school trip. We were worried about whether we would
be able to proceed on time since we had to use the bus for the entire trip for the first time, but there were no major
problems and all the students were able to keep to the scheduled meeting time for the three days.

We were able to have bus excursions that we could not have on the Shinkansen, and we were able to
ask questions such as "What do you think of Kisosaki Town? and "What do you think of Class 3A? The teachers also
participated in the event and had a great time. The Peace Ceremony went smoothly, with only a few people in
attendance due to the early morning time. The “Kisosaki Junior High School Peace Pledge” was read out loud, and all
the students folded and dedicated 1,000 paper cranes. It is a well thought out "Peace Pledge. We will introduce it on
our website in the future. Nankinmachi® and “"Akashi Ohashi Maiko Kaijo Promenade" were different destinations from
last year. Both were impressive places. Nankinmachi was crowded with many tourists and students on school trips,
but we were able to enjoy eating and walking around.

The “Earthquake Lecture,” “Peace Lecture,” and “Table Manners Lecture” were all about meeting people,
listening to their stories, and learning from them. The students took notes and listened attentively to the lectures. As
a result, the lecturers spoke so passionately that they had to extend their time. The third-grade students were united
by the three days they spent together and learned the importance of cooperation. We hope that this experience will
be applied to their lives in the future as well.
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1st Graders’ Communication Course

On June 5, we welcomed Ms. Mutsumi Kitagawa, a clinical psychologist, for a communication class.
Using easy-to-understand diagrams and real-life examples, she talked about how to avoid stress and anxiety, which
are common to everyone, and how to build human relationships. She also explained the difference between ABC and
12, 13, and 14, and how the brain functions on its own when the center is the same but the front and back are
different. It was an interesting story. Each person has a different way of thinking and seeing things. When we
disagree with others, our brains sometimes make assumptions on our own, and we need to be careful not to be
bound by the framework. It is natural for people to have diverse values. I thought that by actually experiencing it, as
I did in this lecture, I could deepen my understanding and make the most of it in my future life.
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2"d Graders’ Work Experience

From June 3 to 5, the second-grade-students were divided into groups of 17 workplaces in Kisosaki Town and
neighboring cities and towns for their work-study program.

The first day was rainy, but the second day was fine, and the activities expanded. I received compliments from
the person in charge at all the offices, who said, "They are polite and diligent,” “I saw them actively interacting with
the children and residents,” and "They are not only doing what they are given, but also looking for work on their own.
The students did a great job during the three days of the program.
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Compositions presented at the Youth Development Townspeople's Conference
On May 23, a human rights essay was presented at the Furusato Sousei Hall. Genta Hanai, a third-grade
student at our school, addressed the topic of child labor in Madagascar under the title “Poverty, Hunger, and the
Right to Life,” and stated, "I hope that the world will change to a world where we can help those who suffer by
thinking about what we can do and by looking at the world from a broader perspective. We will continue to promote
various initiatives along with the town's declaration to "promote the upbringing of youth who are sound in mind and
bodyv.

HIH. [BHIoE] Z2HERL72dDTT,

Request
We will have an open class week from June 9 to 13. We hope you will come and observe the children in
action. Also, from June 9 to 12, we will be collecting plastic bottle caps as part of our SDGs initiative. We would
appreciate your cooperation.




